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November 8,2007 

Ohio Power Siting Board 
Docketing Division 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Re: 06-1358-EL-BGN 

Please note that this document was faxed to you earlier today. We have been informed 
that the OPSB does not accept faxed filings. Please disregard the faxed copy and docket the 
filing of the document attached. 

Many thanks in advance 
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November 8,2007 

Honorable Alan R. Schriber 
Chairman 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad St. 
Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

Dear Chairman Schriber: 

I write today in support of American Municipal Power-Ohio's (AMP-Ohio) recent 
application for a certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for an 
Electric Power Generating Station and Related Facilities (docket number 06-1358-EL-
BGN) in Meigs County. Please enter this letter into the record. 

This American Municipal Power Generating Station is extremely important to my 
district, and in fact all of Ohio, because it is a positive advance for my constituents, for 
our economy and for the energy needs of Ohio. AMP-Ohio's proposed project represents 
a significant investment in our area and recognizes the availability of a skilled labor force 
ready for the work this project will create. Early estimates indicate that this project 
would bring approximately $20 million into the local economy on an annual basis. This 
injection into our economy would provide significant financial support for the local 
community and the Southern Local School District. 

I was pleased to hear thai AMP-Ohio has committed to the use of Powerspan emissions 
control technology on the proposed plant. It is my understanding that once on-line this 
plant will be among the cleanest in the nation. 

Again, I would like to express my strong support for AMP-Ohio's application. If you 
have any questions please feel free to contact Joan Gregory of my staff at 202-225-5705. 
Thank you again for you attention to this application. 

Sincerely, 

STEEL CAUCUS 
EXECUTIVE BOARD 

C ^ l ^ J - ^/Jbrxy^ 
Charles Wilson 
Member of Congress 

226 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING 800 MAIN ST 4137 BOARDMAN-CANFIELD RD. 1200 MAIN ST 258 FRONT ST. 202 PARK AVE. SUITE C 
WASHINGTON. DC 20.515-.-\506 BRIDGEPORT OH43'3!2 CANFIELD. OH44406 WELLSVILLE, OH 43^8 MARIETTA. OH 457.̂ 0 (RONTON. OH 45638 

(202) 225-570.5 {740) 633-5705 (330) .533-7250 (330) 532-2524 Xi5 (740) 376-0868 (7401533-̂ 423 

TOUL FREE (888) 706-1833 • W.WW.CHARUEWILS0N.H0USE.GOV • PRINTED ON KHCVctD PAPtR 

http://ARUEWILS0N.H0USE.GOV

